
MOTOR VEHICLES DEPARTMENT,KERALA
TRANSPORT COMMISIONERATE

Dated: 26-02-2024

From: Transport Commissioner 
Kerala

To: Transport Commissioners
All States

Sir​,

Sub:- Motor Vehicles Dept-Non fitment of HSRP in vehicles registered prior to
01/04/2019 clarification reg

Ref:- TCO/HSRP/Desk 11/2024/ON dated 12/02/2024

     With respect to the above subject it is informed that as per the provision of MV
act and rules, it is mandatory in Kerala State to affix HSRP on vehicles registered
on or after 01/4/2019. But Kerala Govt has not yet made HSRP mandatory on
vehicles registered prior to 01/4/2019. Therefore it is requested that if Kerala
registered vehicles are plying in your state and if registered prior to 01/4/2019,
then such vehicles should not be penalized for non fitment of HSRP.

Yours faithfully

K MANOJKUMAR
JOINT TRANSPORT COMMISSIONER & SECRETARY STA

Transport Commissionerate, 2nd Floor, Trans Towers, Vazhuthacaud,
Thiruvananthapuram-14

phone:0471-2333337/2333317 0471-2333314
web: www.mvd.kerala.gov.in e-mail: tcoffice.mvd@kerala.gov.in
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